

**FLETTON, STANGROUND & WOODSTON NEIGHBOURHOOD
COMMITTEE (S1)**

**WEDNESDAY 29 FEBRUARY 2012
7 PM**

Riverside Community Pavilion, Candy Street, Peterborough, PE2 9RE

Prior to the start of the meeting, from **6.00pm**, ward forums will be held for the Fletton & Woodston, Stanground East and Stanground Central Wards. These separate meetings will give local residents the opportunity to talk directly with their elected members to raise any issues or concerns they have in their neighbourhood.

This Neighbourhood Committee meeting will also include a display relating to planned National Grid Works on Oundle Road due to commence in March 2012.

AGENDA

- | | | |
|----|---|----------------------------------|
| 1. | Apologies for absence
<i>To receive any apologies from members unable to attend the meeting</i> | Chairman |
| 2. | Declarations of interest
<i>Members to declare any personal/personal prejudicial interests in any items on this agenda</i> | Chairman |
| 3. | Minutes from the previous meeting | Chairman |
| 4. | Issues arising from previous meeting | Neighbourhood
Manager |
| 5. | Youth Forum
<i>Update from the Youth Forum on progress with consultation regarding installation of new recreational facilities at Park Farm play Area</i> | Jenny
Humphreys |

6. Updates on Matters of Interest Relevant to the Committee

a) City Centre Calendar of Events 2012

An opportunity to hear about the number of events planned in the city and how communities can get involved.

**Presentation by
Annette Joyce
Head of
Commercial
Operations**

b) Enterprise Peterborough Streetcare Model

A presentation outlining the service provided by Enterprise Peterborough to manage the city's waste, cleansing and landscaping operations.

**Presentation by
Andy Turner
Parks, Trees
and Open
Space Manager
Enterprise
Peterborough**

7. Open Session

All

An opportunity for any member of the public, elected and co-opted members of the Neighbourhood Committee to raise anything that affects your area and to suggest items for future meetings

8. Next Meeting

The next meeting will be confirmed following full council in May

Committee Members:

Councillors: Cllr S Allen (Chairman); Fletton & Woodston: Cllr M Lee; Cllr L Serluca; Cllr F Benton
Stanground Central: Cllr M Cereste, Cllr I Walsh, Cllr B Rush; Stanground East: Cllr C Harper

For enquiries about your Neighbourhood Council or about this meeting please contact:

Neighbourhood Manager: Lisa Emmanuel on 01733 863788 E-mail:

lisa.emmanuel@peterborough.gov.uk

Democratic Services: Karen S Dunleavy on 01733 452233

E-mail karen.dunleavy@peterborough.gov.uk

**All members of the public in FLETTON, STANGROUND AND WOODSTON
WARDS are invited to attend a meeting of the
FLETTON, STANGROUND AND WOODSTON NEIGHBOURHOOD COMMITTEE
(Area South 1)**

On

**29 February 2012 at 7.00 pm, at Riverside Community Pavilion, Candy
Street, Peterborough, PE2 9RE**

STANDING INVITATIONS

NAME	REPRESENTING
Lynn Betteridge	Cambridgeshire Fire & Rescue Service
Matt Snow	Cambridgeshire Police
Javed Ahmed	Children's Services
Maureen Lazaretti	Cross Keys Homes
Gary Goose	Safer Peterborough Partnership
	Neighbourhood Watch
Sally Dines	Woodston Community Association
Jenny Gardner	Phoenix Residents Association
Audrey Chalmers	South Grove Community Association
Isabella Caruso	Italian Community Association
Neil Kirby	Glebe Road & Fairfield Road Residents Association
Alan Clark	Fellowes Gardens Residents Association
Chris York	Twenty 10 Community Project / Stanground Youth Project
Simon Benton	Riverside Community Pavilion

This page is intentionally left blank

FLETTON, STANGROUND AND WOODSTON NEIGHBOURHOOD COMMITTEE (Area South 1)

**MINUTES OF A MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 14 DECEMBER 2011 AT 7.00
PM
At Heritage Park Primary School**

Members Present:

Chairman	Councillor Allen
Stanground Central	Councillors Walsh and Rush
Stanground East	Councillor Harper
Fletton & Woodston	Councillor Lee

Officers Present:

Javed Ahmed	Locality Manager 8-19 Service, PCC
Alex Daynes	Senior Governance Officer, PCC
Lisa Emmanuel	Neighbourhood Manager, PCC
Annette Joyce	Head of Commercial Operations, PCC
Jenny Humphreys	Community Based Youth Worker, PCC
Jonathan Lewis	Assistant Director Education & Resources, PCC
Jenny Wright	Assistant Road Safety Officer, PCC
John Rumbelow	Senior Engineer, PCC
Jack Eagle	Transport Planning Officer, PCC
Sally Savage	Principal Programming and Project Officer, PCC
Megan Harvey	Marketing Officer, PCC
Roy Clark	Neighbourhood Officer, PCC

Also in Attendance:

Christine Graham Neighbourhood Champion Scheme

23 Members of the public attended including representatives from PNC, Neighbourhood Watch, Stanground Youth Forum, Stanground Community Association, Youth Council and Fellowes Gardens Residents.

Item	Discussion and Actions	Action
1. Apologies	Apologies were received from Cllrs Cereste, Serluca and Benton	
2. Declaration of Interest	No declarations of interest were received.	
3. Minutes of previous meeting	The minutes of the meeting held 21 September were agreed as being an accurate record.	
4. Issues from previous meetings	The Neighbourhood Manager tabled an update report and advised the committee that updates were also included on display boards.	
5. Youth Forum	Jenny Humphries introduced members of the Stanground Youth Forum who presented information on proposals for the spending of funding received which focused on the Park Farm area.	

	<p>The committee was advised that surveys had been conducted with 100 young people along with discussions in life skills lessons to determine the best proposals to progress further and then costs and equipment needed would be considered.</p> <p>Responses to questions and comments included:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Good ideas had been put forward so far and the work was progressing well. Consultation with residents would be next and then costing of chosen projects. • The Park Farm area does need a separate play area for younger children to use which should address any bullying of younger children by older ones in the joint area. • The Youth Forum was looking to address issues for older children but could look at pre-school play equipment provision in the future. • It would be for the Police to deal with incidents of bad or anti social behaviour including use of alcohol on the play area site. Police would be consulted to determine any issues they had with future equipment installations. • This exercise was purely to address play provision in the Park Farm area this time rather than the whole of Stanground. • Cllr Lee – lots of money in Fletton and Woodston was spent on play equipment for all ages and therefore the Youth Group could be used to determine any improved provision there. • J Bray – need to let people know, including the Neighbourhood Watch, when the door to door activity would take place with residents so they were aware. 	
6. Matters of Interest	<p>a) Neighbourhood Champion Scheme</p> <p>Christine Graham, representing Peterborough Neighbourhood Champions, presented information on a new scheme aimed at reducing crime and empowering residents and communities as well as providing information to assist with various other community issues.</p> <p>The committee was advised that the Group now had a management committee and various governance policies and anyone could apply to join but they would need a CRB check. Training would be provided for volunteers for the issues that the group would operate with.</p> <p>Comments and responses to questions included:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Would be applying for first CRB checks in the New Year and volunteers were currently on initial training; • Training courses were to be on Monday evenings initially but could be Saturday mornings in future but would be tailored to 	

	<p>trainees' future requirements;</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • The volunteers would not be expected to be experts in everything but would be able to direct people to relevant services who were experts; • It was felt that the service was needed as some people won't contact the Police but would be more comfortable with reporting problems to a neighbour or other resident; • Safeguarding policies were in place regarding data protection and retention of personal details and sensitive information. All submitted details would be in confidence unless safeguarding issues were identified (such as for children). Training on Data Protection act would be provided to ensure compliance; • The group has applied to various funding streams and also seeking sponsorships to carry out its work; • The main aim of group was to deal with antisocial behaviour, rather than domestic abuse and intervening in dangerous or violent situations; • Cllr Lee – Councillors could be willing to fund volunteers in their areas as it was acknowledged that some people won't contact Police or other authorities. 	
	<p>b) School provision for the South 1 Area</p> <p>Jonathan Lewis presented information on school developments in the area of Fletton, Stanground and Woodston, including new school developments and issues around school places.</p> <p>Comments and responses to questions included:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • J Bray – well done Heritage Park on 100% KS2 result. All schools doing seem to be doing well; • Peterborough is below the national average of free meal take up and there was no current link to this and performance; • Rebuild of Nene Park Academy (Orton Longueville School) begins in January 2011 and expected to be finished for 2013 school year. Results and standards at the Academy have gone up as were numbers attending; • The City Council doesn't run schools; it is the Head Teacher and governing bodies. The governing body left Nene Park Academy and a new one installed to make necessary changes to improve; • Have had many new teachers trained and the council was working with local universities to increase teacher qualifications. Science provision was acceptable but more teachers were needed to be recruited for English and Maths. Many new schools were opening and more academies were being established so should be able to attract high quality staff. 	
7. Open Session	<p>Attendees of the meeting were given the opportunity to ask questions and raise issues affecting the area in which they lived. Issues raised included:</p> <p><u>New Pharmacy building</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Shabbir Domani, Pharmacist - planning application for a porta cabin at Stanground Doctor to allow Co-op pharmacy to move 	

	<p>onto the site. There were many safety issues in basing a pharmacy in a portacabin here as it would increase demand on the car park and access ways; could result in higher traffic risks; harder to access as on edge of Stanground; and there would be 2 pharmacies very close to each other.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Cllr Rush - have objected to the application already. • Julian Bray – would only have a post office at Stanground Central area and if pharmacy leaves, feel post office might leave too. What need is there to move Co-op pharmacy from its established building? Is any money being used to secure the application? Should support Halls Chemist. • Cllr Walsh – Regarding the access to the area, would not like to see increased traffic activity on that site. • Cllr Rush – if anyone wants to object to the application, they cannot use loss of business to others as a planning consideration. Have to object on planning grounds such as traffic increase. • S Domani – The Council highways team have reconsidered the concerns raised about the site. Halls Pharmacy started at its premises in 2003 and began serving only in 2010. Need more space than a single portacabin to run a pharmacy. Need to get to planning committee for Councillors to determine the application. • Cllr Lee – ward councillors can refer an application to committee and also large public interest/objection would ensure a planning application was referred to committee for a decision. <p><u>Parking Restrictions on Fairfield Road</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Fairfield Road resident, sometimes wardens/officers drive through in the car so how they can spot which permits valid for that area and not another? Could they walk around in evening too not just day time? • Cllr Lee – the council car does film infringements of parking restrictions. <p><u>2 Empty Houses on Fletton Avenue</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Process to tackle these premises was ongoing. Will get an update. <p><u>Drugs and Alcohol</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Congregation of around 6-8 people around the public toilet area in the day time on Fletton Avenue. LE – will pass details on to PCSO. • Cllr Lee – this was a Neighbourhood priority from the Police panel and sounds like those involved may have moved location. 	<p>LE</p> <p>LE</p> <p>LE</p>
--	--	-------------------------------

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Drug dealers operating in Fletton area around Fairfield Road. LE will pass information on to Police. <p><u>Parking Near Schools in Stanground</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Chris York – need more work around schools to stop parking on pavements etc. Need greater time commitment from parking wardens over a longer period of time, not just a couple of days. <p><u>Overgrown bushes</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • The Neighbourhood Officer had undertaken good work in solving issues. Further requests for work should be reported to Roy Clark. 	
8. Next Meeting	29 February 2012 at the Riverside Pavilion, Sugar Way.	

Meeting Closed 8.13 pm

ACTIONS

DATE	ACTION	WHO AND WHEN?	STATUS
14 December 2011	Provide an update on status of empty houses on Fletton Avenue	Lisa Emmanuel By next meeting	
	Pass information about drinking around the public toilets on Fletton Avenue to PCSO.	Lisa Emmanuel ASAP	
	Pass information about reported drug dealing around the Fairfield Road area to PCSO.	Lisa Emmanuel ASAP	

This page is intentionally left blank